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Lieutenant Buzzard 

(Ron Mann) & son 

Ricky having a day 

on the range.

Ramblings from Captain Walks his Gun (Gordon C.) 

Minutes of the Buckhorn Skinners business meeting of June 16, 2024. 

Congratulations and thanks to Peter tho Seeth for putting on the pistol shoot with targets 
at 25 and 50 yards. Further details to be provided by Secretary Deacon. 

Treasurer’s report was presented by Kathy Cisar as follows: 

BUCKHORN SKINNERS 
NEWSLETTER 
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The Buckhorn Skinners Muzzleloading Club 
Treasurer’s Report June 16, 2024 

The treasurer states we have money in the bank 
and in a CD.  Next years Insurance premium is 
well covered thanks to everyone that worked the 
Squirrel Shoot in 2024. 
If you have any receipts or invoices that need to 
be reimbursed, please let me know. 
If you have questions or need additional 
information, do not hesitate to contact me either 
by email, k_cisar@yahoo.com or my home 
number of (970) 593-0961. 

Kathy Cisar 
Treasurer, Buckhorn Skinners 

Kathy noted that our insurance fee of $850 is 
not expected to go up. 
Ron Ring made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, 
seconded by Dale Crabb and approved by voice vote. 

Comments on the 48th Annual Squirrel Shoot: 
• Suggestion is to recognize the contributions of those who labored to make the Squirrel Shoot possible.  This 

could be done at the Potluck Dinner on Saturday evening in hopes of saving time at the end of the shoot on 
Sunday. 

• Suggestion is to form a committee that has the responsibility of organizing the Potluck Dinner event.  This 
could include a budget that the BHS would provide to this committee to facilitate this social event and 
allow members and shooters to get to know one another. 

• The management of the prize blanket was well received and suggested that the same procedure be used 
next year. 

• The location where campers parked their trailers was also a good idea and should be continued. 
• The sign for the shoot was not put up and some early arrivals were not sure how to get to the event. Need to 

be sure the sign is up at the entry gate just off of the highway. 
Discussion of upcoming events for the CSMLA shoot: 

• The following have volunteered to serve as range officers for the event:	  
o Dale (Thursday) 
o Henry (Friday) 
o Peter (Saturday) 

The Schuetzenfest has been moved to October for 

a better turnout.

mailto:k_cisar@yahoo.com
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o Deacon (Sunday) 
• All other volunteer help would be appreciated to help with setup and management of the shoot. 

Governance issues: 
• Peter is requesting that the Captain develop an agenda for the business meeting and request agenda items for 

the meeting one week prior to the meeting. 
• Ron Ring has developed a chart where points will be assigned to members for participation in BHS events.  

Points will be awarded for: 
o Attendance (2 pts.) 
o Participation (3 pts.) 
o Running the shoot (6 pts) 
o Workday. An organized event that has been called.  (10 pts.) 
o Special events, where members volunteer help for specific projects. (4 pts.) 
o Points can be earned by assisting with the CSMLA Shoot. 
o The Captain will tally points after each event. 

• The Captain has provided a final ‘Calendar of Shooting Events – 2024’ which Ron has distributed to the 
membership. 

• Several members who have been classified as Associate Members should be given full membership in the BHS.  
These members are Tom Boudreau, Dale Crabb and Ron Mann. 

• The bylaws of the BHS need to be reviewed by members and revised as needed.  A meeting to review these 
bylaws is scheduled for July 27.  Time and place will be determined and announced.  The Captain and the 
Webmaster will send a message to this effect. 

• Peter and other members are concerned with the currently unknown status of Griz serving as President (?) of the 
CSMLA.   

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Peter, seconded by Tom and Henry (both).  Meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm. 

SHOOT RESULTS 
This was a muzzle loading pistol only shoot. 

The scoring results were: 
1.  Two Dogs (Tom Boudreau)	 	 	 	 93 points	 	 $9.00 
2.       Dancing Waters (Dale Crabb)	 	 	 	 93	 	 	 $9.00 
3.       Bloody Muzzle (Ron Ring)	 	 	 	 83	 	 	 $6.00 
4.       Gun Walker (Gordon Cisar)	 	 	 	 48	 	  
5.       Two Eagles (Peter tho Seeth)	 	 	 	 40 
6.       Denny Swartz	 	 	 	 	 	 29 
7.       Bush Loper (Henry Bielinsky	 	 	 	 25 
8.       Deacon (David Hoffman)	 	 	 	    9 
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Two Eagles (Peter tho Seeth) put on the pistol shoot 
	 We fired ten shots at 25 yards and ten shots at 50 yards.  The weather was warm and the wind was unnoticeable.  
After Shooting and handing out prizes Captain Gun Walker called the meeting to order. 


